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When I first started at Lansdowne, I made friends through the same interests and 
their personality and sports activities. My favourite moments of being here were 
the trips to the countryside and arcade. I am proud of helping out at the 
Enterprise Café by selling cupcakes, pastries and doing customer service.  The 
skills I learnt at school are leadership skills and determination to continue on my 
work for my future job.  Next year I’m looking at starting my journey to become an 
electrician by either doing an apprenticeship or a course.  —Kaylon 

Welcome to Year 13s takeover of the Newsletter. This 
is our last week of school. It’s been a very long 
journey and I thought the year would be more difficult 
than it has been. For months, all of us have had to do 
revision for all of our exams and all of us have 
worked very hard to make the deadline and get good 
results. A big thank you to the people who have 
supported us throughout all of the years, those who 
are here and those 
who are no longer 
with us. Goodbye 
Lansdowne.   
  —Kaylon 

Class of the Week 
Congratulations! 

13TF 

My first time at Lansdowne I felt really shy and I made my friends by talking to 
people and smiling.  My best subjects are Art and Food Tech. I like also Guided 
Reading with Mr Flannigan.  My travel skills are very talented and I really like 
travelling by myself. I have learnt skills in communication and gained qualities in 
empathy and kindness.  I’m extremely proud I’m going to Lambeth College and 
doing Hair & Beauty.  —Jasmine 
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My favourite memories are when we had chicken and chips, all the memories 
with Amba and Mikita and Sports Day last year when my class dominated the 
whole event and I came in the top 4 in the year 12/13 race.  I will miss the school 
vibe, the school football and playing sports every day.  I will miss Mr Flannigan 
and Debbie.  Ms McNie has made me the person I have become and Mr Hilton 
was a huge influence on my school life and is the best teacher I ever had. When 
I get knocked down I will always come back stronger than ever. Next year I am 
going to Lambeth College to study Games Design.  —Yoel 

To Achieve  

My best memories in Lansdowne is when Pearl Mackie came to the school 
because it’s the first time I met a celebrity and we had a barbecue. My favourite 
trips were Leeds Castle, Kew Gardens and Lullingstone Park. I really enjoyed 
helping out at the Enterprise Café, serving lots of people and using a coffee 
machine.  My best subjects are Science, English, ICT, and Food Tech. Skills I 
have learnt at school are computer skills, communication skills, enterprising 
skills that will help me in my future. Next year I’m looking at Business Courses at 
South Thames College or even a business apprenticeship.  —Rahim 

Working Together www.lansdowneschool.co.uk 

When I first came to Lansdowne, I was surprisingly happy because it was a 
different environment and I made friends in Year 7.  The best memories were 
when I was with Amba and Maria because those were the nostalgic days. My 
best subjects are English, Science and Food Tech.  The most important people 
in Lansdowne that have helped me are Ms McNie, Debbie, Amba, Mikita, Maria, 
Mr Lee, Ricky, Shounde, Mr Flannigan, Lisa, Mr Juckes, Mr Hilton and Leo.  I 
have learnt how to change my behaviour and control myself better. I have learnt 

how to communicate with people professionally. —Djibril 

When I first came to Lansdowne, I felt happy.  I made some friends and we are 
Best Friends Forever.  My best memories are Lullingstone Country Park, 
Dulwich Sports Day, and Gravity Active Entertainment. I am proud of getting my 
New Start certificate and building lots of things from wood.  My favourite subject 
is Food Tech.  I will remember all of Art. The people that have been important 
are Mr Flannigan, Leo and Mikita. I am able to work hard and I have taken 
exams independently.  I have improved my independence and communication 
skills.  I am going to Merton College.  —Eron 
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When I first came to Lansdowne I was nervous because I didn't know anyone.  I 
have made good friends in my class.  They are caring and look out for my welfare.  
Some of my favourite subjects are Guided Reading, PSHE, Food Tech and PE.  I 
have learnt to become more independent. I also have enjoyed learning how to 
cook for myself.  Next year I am going to go to college and try to work with food 
doing a catering course.  —Didier 

When I first came to Lansdowne, I felt a bit shy because it was my first day in 
secondary school and meeting new people.  My favourite event was 2019 
Sports Day.  My favourite trip was when I went to ice skating back in 2021 and 
Kew Gardens in 2018.  I am proud of the Enterprise Café because it will be 
good for my CV, you get to help people and develop your skills.  My favourite 
subject is P:E. The people that have helped me are Amba, Mikita, Mr 
Flannigan, Ricky, Debbie, Shounde and Ms McNie.  I might go to Southwark 
College or South Thames College and hopefully I will succeed.  —Mohamed 

I have changed over the years by being calm, getting all my Fresh Ticks, sort 
myself out and staying focused in all my schoolwork.  My best memories were 
the Science Museum trip, the Wicked show, the Summer Fair and the Winter 
Fair because it’s makes me feel included and I made a lot of friends.  I am 
proud of Hair and Beauty because I love Ms Fiona, the theory work and the 
most exciting part is the hair and makeup.  My best subjects are Science, Food 
Technology, English and Art because they’re the subjects that build my 
confidence at home and at college. Katie, Jasmine and Mariana are the ones 
who helped me. I would remember Christopher B with fondness and affection.  

I’m going to Lambeth College to do Science and Nail Technology courses.  —Samera 
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To Achieve  Working Together www.lansdowneschool.co.uk 

On Thursday we enjoyed the Leavers’ Barbecue. It was a 
lovely event with teachers talking about their fond 
memories of the students. It was great to see all the 
parents of Year 13 at the event and their support for their 
young people and the school has been much appreciated 
over the years. I hope you enjoy the pictures. 

Mr Juckes 


